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Term 4 Week 9 1 December 2021 
 

DATE EVENT 

2 December 2021 Year 6 Mini Fete 

9 December 2021 Presentation Day Years 3-6 

  10 December 2021 Presentation Day Kindy – Year 2  

13 December 2021 Year 6 Farewell  

16 December 2021 Students Last Day  

1 February 2022 Years 1-6 Return to School 

3 February 2022 Kindergarten – First Day 

24 February 2022 Swimming Carnival @ Hornsby Pool 

 
 

Principal’s Report  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We continue to have very busy weeks as we plan for our end of year activities and for 2022. Year 6 are so excited 
to be holding the Mini Fete tomorrow 2 December. Thank you, Ms Moore and Ms Kettlewell for guiding the year 6 
students and ensuring we are still able to host this highly anticipated and enjoyable event. 

Congratulations to the 2022 Leadership Team, the following students have been voted by their peers Max Jackson, 
Hoon Kim, Robert Lochtie, Arthur Thorp, Kara Chen, Willow Harris, Zoe Papantoniou and Anshika Sahay. I would 
like to acknowledge all the students who put themselves forward for nomination it takes courage and resilience to 
address your peers and teachers well done everyone. The school captains and vice captains will be announced at 
the Stage 3 Presentation Day on 9 December. 

Kindergarten 2022 

We welcomed Kindergarten 2022 on Thursday 25 November. They settled in well and had a wonderful morning 
participating in the engaging activities prepared for them by the 2022 Kindergarten team. On Friday morning we 
held a Zoom information session for our Kindergarten 2022 parents, thank you to Bonita Chan our P&C President 

as well as Kerri and Matt from NOOSH and Kristie from the uniform shop for making yourself available to answer 
questions and share your insights. Your support is invaluable. Thank you to Ms Veldon for her organisation of 
Kindergarten Orientation as well as facilitating the information session on Friday. 

Road Safety 
 
If you are collecting your child/ren from Fraser Road, please make sure you do so 
from the school gate. Children should not be crossing the road without a parent. 
Please refrain from calling to your child from the opposite side to the road. 
Children are crossing in front of oncoming traffic. We have had a few close calls in 
the last week. Fraser Road is very busy in the afternoon, and we need to keep our 
children safe. Your help is appreciated. 

 

 

mailto:normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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School Reports 

Due to the impact of COVID-19 and remote learning, reporting guidelines for all NSW Government Schools have 
been temporarily modified for Semester 2. In Semester 2, 2021 the formal written report for each student will: 

· use plain English 

· describe student progress and achievement on the learning covered during the reporting period, including the  
   learning from home period 

· provide teacher comments to describe student learning and identify the next steps in learning. 

· Use of the five-point, A-E scale for grading is not required; however, the equivalent word descriptors may be used  
  through teacher comments to provide a consistent language for reporting progress and achievement on the  
  learning students have undertaken 

School reports will be sent home on Monday 13 December. 

Staff News 

A warm congratulations to Ms Besson who gave birth to beautiful baby boy, Patrick on 27 November. Ms Gilroy will 
not be returning to Normanhurst PS in 2022. We wish her all the best as she continues her teaching journey. Ms 
Veldon will be taking up a Relieving Assistant Principal position at Mount Kuring-gai PS for 2022. We will miss her 
and wish her all the very best as she continues her leadership journey. Mr Sparling will be working closer to home 
next year, I would like to thank him for his support this year. Ms Kathy Ironside will be retiring this year. Ms Ironside 
has been teaching at Normanhurst for 19 years and I thank her for her years of dedicated service to the students at 
Normanhurst PS. All staff leaving at the end of this year will be missed they have been invaluable in creating an 
excellent learning and caring environment for the students at Normanhurst PS especially in 2021. We wish them all 
the best. 

Presentation Days 2021 

Notes went home early this week informing you if your child is receiving an award. Please arrive 10 min before the 
official start time. Only one vaccinated parent from each family is invited. Parents will need to show their vaccination 
status and check in. Once the award ceremony is concluded please do not stay on the school grounds or gather in 
small groups. We thank you in advance for your support. We are very excited to welcome you on site but please 
keep in mind that we are required to host a COVID safe event. Thank you Ms Angela Dayhew for all your hard work 
and organisation. 

Department of Education consent survey 

The Department of Education is asking parents and carers to complete a short survey on consent education. Please 
see link to the survey https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/MC3Y29B  

Have a wonderful week. 

Warm regards, 

Jacqueline Gordon 
Relieving Principal 
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Year 6 Mini Fete 

The Year 6 Mini Fete is this Thursday 2 December. There will be a variety of different stalls and activities run by 
Year 6 students for all to enjoy. Activities at the stalls will range in price from roughly 50c-$3.  
 
Students are encouraged to bring small change so they may participate on the day. We recommended that 
students bring at least $10 so they can visit a range of different stalls. All money must be brought in a wallet, 
purse or zip lock bag that is clearly labelled with student name and class. 

Students are to wear full sports uniform on the day, including their hat. 

 

 

 

 

 

Decorating in the Office 

As you can see the office staff have been busy decorating the office for the festive season.  We thought you would 
like to see on our office door 4M have done some amazing reindeer drawings for us… aren’t they just fantastic, 
we just love pictures from the kids!  
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Special Religious Education (SRE) 
 
Dear parents/Caregivers, 
 
To end Special Religious Education for 2021, SRE students involved will be viewing a video during Week 10 as an 
end of year combined service.   
 
For our Catholic SRE students, here is a special message from the Catholic Diocese of broken Bay provided by 
our Catholic SRE coordinator.  https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-
christmas-message-2021 
 
Normanhurst Public School is looking forward to working with our SRE providers for 2022.  

 

 
Normanhurst Public School 2021 Talent Quest 
 
Calling all talent! Calling all Talent!  
 
It's that time of year to celebrate the wonderful talented students at Normanhurst Public School with our annual 
school talent quest. Due to Covid-19 health protocols we will be holding the talent quest a little differently this 
year.  
 

1. Students in K-2 must send a video of their performance to Mrs Chan by 4pm, Monday 6th of December. 
(ada.chan7@det.nsw.edu.au)  

2. Students in 3-6 must send a video of their performance to Miss Patel by 4pm, Monday 6th of December. 
(louisa.patel3@det.nsw.edu.au) 

3. Videos must be no longer than 3 minutes.  
4. Please introduce yourself, what class you are in and your item at the beginning of the video.  
5. Students are allowed one entry per student. Group items are ok.  
6. The same video will be used for the audition as well as the final showing. Please ensure what is submitted 

is clear and audible. 
7. The final showing will be held during school time on Thursday 16th of December 2021.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Mini Fete 
White Elephant Store  
 
With the Year 6 Mini Fete fast approaching we are seeking donations for the 
White Elephant store. Please have a look for any toys, games, books etc. that 
you no longer need and may like to donate. Any items you wish to donate to the 
White Elephant store can be sent to Ms Kettlewell (6B) or Ms Moore (6M) by 
Friday 26 November. All profits from the White Elephant Store go towards the 
Year 6 gift to the school.  

 
 
 

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-christmas-message-2021
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/our-faith/ccd/ccd-christmas-message/catholic-sre-christmas-message-2021
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Canteen News 

The Canteen continues to operate by online order only. If you order a frozen treat on your child’s lunch order they 
will need to bring their stamped lunch bag to the canteen to collect it. You can just order a frozen treat if you wish. 
We will WILL NOT be open for counter sales at recess or lunch until further notice. Please see School 24 for what 
is available to order each day. 

With the end of the year approaching you may find that certain items will not be available as we run out of stock 
(the ones that we order in bulk). We aim to leave our fridges and freezers empty over the summer holidays to 
minimise any loss due to electricity issues. There are still plenty of 
options available but these may change each day. Thankyou for your 
understanding. 

The canteen operates under strict food safety and Covid Guidelines. 
Please contact me at Canteen@npspandc.com if you have any 
questions.  

Lisa Pang 
Canteen Manager 

 
P&C News 

Our P&C functions primarily to fundraise for our little school. This money provides additional resources for the 
children. Our next P&C “project” is to redesign the blank wall beside the Staff room; it will be getting a new painted 
Mural soon (with an indigenous theme to fit in with our Reconciliation Action Plan). We are always open to new 
ideas on what to spend our well-earned funds on… and we’d love to hear more from YOU, the Parents, so please 
reach out to us. We create a “Wishlist” that gets prioritized, and in counsel with the school’s requests, we aim to tick 
off and acquire these over time. Our Normo children are amazing and we want to be able to kick goals and provide 
these resources for them. Please join us if you can and want to help! :) 

If you are interested in reading the minutes taken of the recent meeting (or before), please contact: 
secretary@npspandc.com 

We have no more meetings this year, our NEXT meeting will be held on the Monday in week 3, of Term 1. Due to 
Covid restrictions they are currently by Zoom, but normally held on School grounds in the Staff room at 7:30pm. We 
will advise of the location early next year. We welcome and seek new members who want to have input in the school 
and we also like to get feedback from the general school community about issues that affect you and our children, 
so please email us on: president@npspandc.com 

Band update 

Due to the position of Band President still being left vacant, the P&C have agreed to appoint Edd Smith (current 
Treasurer and also a Band parent) and Ali Kerr (Band Secretary) to become the bank “approvers” to manage 
payment of the band invoices in the interim, and so that we can continue to operate the Band smoothly with minimal 
disruption. We still seek to appoint a Band President and Treasurer officially to these roles in the Band 
Subcommittee. 

REMINDER to renew your P&C Membership fees now - please pay your $2 fee 

Name: Normanhurst Public School P&C Assn  
BSB: 032-084  
Account: 691 588  
Reference: Surname and PC Fee 

Donations and Voluntary contributions 

For any future donations and voluntary contributions, we kindly request that you do a Direct Bank (or EFT) transfer 
of funds to our School P&C bank account. This may be for the donations received in place of the Volunteer 
Recruitment drive, any Building Fund requests (note this is a different account), or for payment of fundraising goods. 
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We will no longer accept CASH payments for P&C related items due to the risk (of loss), and the extra pressure 
placed on the office staff for the administration of tracking and handling it. Moving forward, this is also best practice 
for Covid-safe methods of payment. Thank you for your understanding. 

Fundraising 

There are still some 2021 NPS Commemorative Teatowels leftover as “extras” for sale… pick up a last minute gift 
for your extended Family and Friends for Christmas. Contact fundraising@npspandc.com for any questions. 

Cherry Drive 2021 

Please get your orders in before THIS FRIDAY 3 DEC…! Delicious, large, juicy farm-fresh Cherries! Please see 
Flyer for details…! Let your Friends, Family and Neighbours all know…!! :) ORDER via School24 in the Events 
section. 

 

 

Bonita Chan 

NPS P&C Association President 

president@npspandc.com 

mailto:president@npspandc.com
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Uniform Shop News 

Due to COVID restrictions, the Uniform Shop is only open for online orders for the remainder of this year. We are 
unable to have families coming to the shop to try on uniforms for size or purchase pre-loved items. 

Please place your orders via the online shop at https://www.npspandc.com/uniform/. 

Orders will be delivered to your child’s classroom each week on a Friday. Please keep all packaging and tags 
attached until your child has tried on the clothes, in case you need to swap sizes. We are unable to exchange 
clothes without their original packaging. 

Kristie Whitehead 

NPS Uniform Shop  

Email: uniformshop@npspandc.com 

 

P&C NPS Band News 

BAND NEW MEMBERS and COMMITTEE POSITIONS AVAILABLE  

Do you want to come and join the Normanhurst Public School P&C Association Band Sub-committee? We meet at 
least once a term (currently via ZOOM) so it is very easy to join us and share your ideas. We love to meet new 
parents and carers in the NPS Band community!  

We are currently looking for NEW members to inject fresh ideas and inspire us for the 2022 Band Programme.  

The Band desperately needs a President and Treasurer for next year! So if you are interested please let us know! 

Band Information Night 
Our 2022 NPS Band information night will be on Tuesday 7th December at 7pm. Band is open for any student in 
years 3-6, so if there are any current year 2-5 student that is interested in being part of our please save the date 
and join us to learn more about 
our absolutely fantastic band 
program!  

Jim Walker  
Former NPS P&C Bands 
President 
bandpresident@npspandc.com 

 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:uniformshop@npspandc.com
mailto:bandpresident@npspandc.com
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Vacation Care Terms and Conditions 

 
Dear Families,  
 
By booking your child/ren into a vacation care session, you are agreeing to the following terms and conditions:  
 

• Bookings made before midnight on Friday 5th December will attract a $5 early bird discount per session.  

• All bookings must be made by midnight on Sunday 12th December. 

• Cancellations without costs incurred can be made until Friday 10th December. 

• In the case of absence or illness, a medical certificate will be required to waive the fees of the session(s) 
booked. Medical certificates must be provided within the same week of absence. 

• Once a session is booked to capacity, a waiting list will be formed.  

• If a family cancels their child’s booking after Friday 10th December, NOOSH staff will endeavour to 
replace the child(s)’s position and fee with any child that may be on the waitlist. However, we cannot 
deliver this if there are no available spots on the waiting list. Hence, you may still be charged if you 
cancel after the specified date.  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

How to Enrol 

 

1. Check eligibility requirements https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index. This will tell you if you 

need to complete an In Area or Out of Area Enrolment Form.  

 

2. Go to the Normanhurst Public School Website https://normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/.  

 

3. Complete an Online Application Form for In Area or Out of Area Enrolments. See instructions below on how 

to access the online form. Please note that online Out of Area Enrolments (OoA) will only be possible online 

from Thursday June 17 2021. Prior to this date, OoA Enrolments can be completed by printing the application 

form found on the website.  

 

4. Contact the school via email for information if required. Email your 100 point ID check documents (see 

document on the next page attached for details). The required 100 point check documents as well as your 

child’s Birth certificate and immunization certificate can be emailed to the school. 

 

5. If you would prefer not to enrol online - you can print the application from the website and email it to the 

school.  

 
6.  Out of Area Enrolments 

As outlined in the department’s enrolment policy, our school may accept enrolments from outside our local 

enrolment area if places are available. We will assess applications for non-local enrolment on a case-by-

case basis. 

NORMANHURST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 

Normanhurst Road, Normanhurst 2076 
Phone:     9489 1152            Fax:    9489 3257 

Email:       normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:   www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

    
 
 
 

https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:normanhurs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.normanhurs-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Click APPLY ONLINE and 

complete the Enrolment 

Online & Submit your 

Application so the office staff 

can review your  

Application. 

  
 

Go to Normanhurst Public 

School Webpage and click 

ENROLMENT  

  
 

If you are unable to do the 

online form, please print 

this form and return to the 

School to via email or 

post. 
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